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Good afternoon Rep. Ley,
 
The Transportation, Traffic and Parking Bureau has reviewed the potential impacts of the proposed
35 Crescent Street Redevelopment and we prepared the following traffic statement summarizing
our findings. 
 
The Site is located approximately 400 feet from the Glenbrook Train Station, to the east of the
signalized intersection of Glenbrook Road and Crescent Street.  The proposed redevelopment of the
Site will include approximately 51 units of multifamily housing. Access to the Site will remain similar
as the existing conditions, with direct access to Crescent Street.
 
The anticipated number of trips that will be generated by the proposed redevelopment is based on
rates for Multi-Family Housing (Low-Rise), established by the Institute of Transportation Engineers
(ITE) Trip Generation Manual 11th Edition. The use of these rates from ITE represents the standard
practice for estimating traffic volumes and is appropriate for the proposed land uses. Given the
proximity of the Site from/to Glenbrook Train Station, the rates for Multi-Family Housing (Low-Rise)
Close to Rail Transit (Land Use Code 220) has been used. Based on the ITE rates, the Site is expected
to generate a total of 19 vehicle trips (5 entering and 14 exiting) and 31 vehicle trips (19 entering
and 12 exiting) during the weekday morning and weekday afternoon peak periods, respectively.
Throughout the day the Site is expected to generate a total of 241 trips (120 entering and 121
exiting). It should be noted that the estimated trip generation based on ITE rates are conservative as
they do not take into account the previous use of the building.
 
CTDOT available traffic volume data along the roadways in the vicinity of the Site has also been
reviewed.  The CTDOT historical data (attached) shows that Glenbrook Road southwest of Cowing
Place, which is just north of the Site, carried 11,900 daily vehicle trips with 849 trips and 1,064 trips
during the weekday morning and weekday afternoon peak hour, respectively in 2020.  A comparison
of the site-generated trips with the existing traffic volumes along the roadway adjacent the Site
indicates that the site-generated trips are negligible and can be accommodated by the existing
roadway network. It is the Transportation Bureau’s professional opinion that the proposed 35
Crescent Street Redevelopment will not adversely impact traffic.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Thank you,
Frank
 
Frank W. Petise, P.E.
Transportation Bureau Chief
City of Stamford

mailto:FPetise@StamfordCT.gov
mailto:ALey@StamfordCT.gov
mailto:VRosenson@StamfordCT.gov
mailto:MQuinones@StamfordCT.gov







Transportation, Traffic & Parking
ph: 203-977-4124
m: 475-359-1729
fpetise@stamfordct.gov
 
See an issue? Let us know and track the progress.
www.stamfordct.gov/Fixit
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